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countywide. Once operational, the fire department chose to remain on the AMR version
specifically due to enhancements which allow for the collection of billing information.
Additionally, the MEDS ePCR product has progressed through many upgrades and improvements
specifically to enhance the capture of clinical data for the purpose of analyses and improvement
of service delivery. AMR and the Local EMS Agency are able to satisfactorily retrieve clinical
data to evaluate and improve patient care and the overall EMS system. Your County Fire
Department has elected not to migrate to the enhanced iterations opting instead to develop their
own stand-alone system,

As you know, Santa Barbara County has a well-designed EMS response configuration which in
nearly every case results in an AMR Advanced Life Support (ALS) ambulance arriving with or
moments behind the first responder units. Citygate report Recommendation #24 postulates that
the County could develop a funding source for paramedic engine comparies through revenue
generated through the Santa Barbara County ambulance contract. While this may be a possible
source of funding to consider, we believe the Board of Supervisors should be aware that
ambulance reimbursement from government payors has been subject to serial reduciions, which
in turn impacts approximately 50% of the payors in the system. With declining government
reimbursement, a shift in employer’s providing insurance with higher deductible and co-
payments, plus increased unemployment all combine to result in a higher uninsured/under-insured
population. This recommendation is not feasible without introducing significantly higher
ambulance rates.

We note that the Citygate report identifies significant challenges for the fire department not only
this year, but expanding significantly over the course of the next 5 years. AMR is willing to
explore options that may assist with mitigating financial challenges through exploring
modifications o our services and response configuration. Please feel free to contact me
concerning any of this information or to explore how AMR may be able to assist the County with
this challenge.

Respectfully,

General Manager

Cc: Nancy Lapolla, EMS Director
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